SOUTHERN RAIL COMMISSION 

FULL COMMISSION MEETING
Friday, March 7, 2014
M I N U T E S

A meeting of the Southern Rail Commission was held on Friday, March 7, 2014 in the Kantrow Conference Room at the Baton Rouge Area Foundation’s office.  Committee members in attendance were Chair Knox Ross, John Spain, Larry Watts (Proxy for Aubry Miller), Charles Ozier, Greg White, Billy McFarland, Kay Kell, Michael Jackson, Phil Jones, Roy Woodruff, Representative Steve Carter, Walt Leger III, John Robert Smith (Transportation for America), Natalie Cook by phone (Accountant, Southeast Alabama Regional Planning) and Amber Cefalu (Baton Rouge Area Foundation).

I. WELCOME/CALL TO ORDER
Knox Ross welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked the Committee members and BRAF for their participation in the process of identifying, investigating and recommending the agenda for Meeting. 
Chairman Knox Ross led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Meeting minutes were approved from the December 6, 2013 meeting Full Commission Meeting.
II.
NEW BUSINESS
John Robert Smith with Transportation for America, thanked the commission for allowing him to be the consulting voice for the Southern Rail Commission. Mr. Smith proceeded with a presentation to give an update from Washington, DC and on the TIGER grant. Mr. Smith explained to the commission how he is seeking the TIGER Grant funding for the Mississippi-Alabama Rail Study. Deadline to submit the application for TIGER Grant is April 28, 2014. The recommendation was made by Mr. Smith to apply asap. Walt Leger III made a motion to grant the Executive Committee the authority to make the decision to expend the funds for the TIGER Grant. Knox Ross seconded the motion and the commission passed the motion
Mr. Smith updated the commission on the possible meetings in Atlanta and Washington.

Mr. Smith proposed a resolution for the Mississippi State legislature to support and fund the rail study from Vicksburg to Meridian. Knox Ross made a motion to approve, Greg White seconded and the commission approved.
John Spain gave an update on the New Orleans-Baton Rouge passenger rail and his trip to meet with Transportation Secretary Foxx. Mr. Spain explained that he, Mayor Holden, Vie Mayor of New Orleans Andy Koplin, and Bryn Jones from HNTB met with Secretary Foxx and updated him on the passenger rail.Secretary Foxx express interest and their FRA support.
Mr. Smith brought the Transportation for America proposal for administrative services to the commission’s attention and explained what services will be provided. 
Rachel Diresto, Vice President of CPEX, presented a proposal for strategic marketing and communication support. This includes website design, SRC brochures, and presentations. A motion was made by Know Ross to approve the contract with CPEX and the commission unanimously approved.
III.
FINANCE REPORT
Ms. Natalie Cook updated the commission on the financial report. Ms. Cook asked the commission to approve the format in which she has organized the SRC finances. Greg White made a motion to for the commission to approve, Knox Ross seconded, and the commission approved. Ms. Cook inquired about states dues and the commission agreed to discuss this at the next full commission meeting.
IV.
NEXT DATES

Mr. Ross brought the next dates of the commission meetings to the attention of the commissioners. It was decided that the next meeting will be in Biloxi, MS on June 27th at 2:00pm.
V. 
ADJOURN

With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

